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DATES TO REMEMBER   
  

— 2019 — 
August 31  

- FAIRTALK material for September due 

September 1 

Showcase apps. For 2020 Convention mailed 

September 15 

- Baking Contest checks (Angel Food) 

September 24 (week of) 

- 3rd Quarter FAIRTALK emailed 

September 30 

- Zone Junior Fair Person nominations due to 

Zone 

October 15 

- Showcase apps. Due 

- 2020 Request for Fair info material, PSACF 

Associate Dues Invoices, PSACF/PSSA Conven-

tion material, Trade Show apps. mailed. 

October 17 

- PSACF Board Meeting 

October 23 

 - PSACF Zone 4 Mtg. –  Oley  Valley Community 

October 24 

- PSACF Zone 3 Mtg. - Hollidaysburg Community 

 October 25 - PSACF Zone 1 Mtg. -  Christ the 

King Manor 

October 26 - PSACF Zone 2 Mtg. –  Beaver     

Community 

November 1 

- Fair Person Of the Year apps. Due 

- Communications Competition apps due 

- Queen Competition Applications due 

November 15 

- Reimbursement apps.—Fair Fund due 

- Baking Contests Summaries due 

November 30 

FAIRTALK material for December issue due 

December 1-4 

IAFE Convention San Antonio  

 

— 2020— 
January 4—11 

- PA Farm Show 

January  22—25  

108th Annual Convention 

May 7—9 

- Zone 1 IAFE Conference hosted by the York Fair 

FAIRTALK 

      KENNY ARONOFF TO “DRUM UP” A KEYNOTE 
SPEECH 

By: Kevin D. Bieber 

When you walk into the Chocolate Ball-
room for this year’s Opening Ceremony, 
I recommend you already have had your 
cup of coffee or whatever it is that you 
drink in the morning to wake yourself 
up.  Why?  Well, our keynote speaker, 
Kenny Aronoff will not only be speaking 
to us, he will be making sure he has your 
attention as he shows you what he has 

done and excelled at for a living.    
Kenny has been named by Rolling Stone’s Magazine as one of the 
“100 Greatest Drummers of All Time” and the readers of Modern 
Drummer Magazine named him the #1 Pop / Rock Drummer and 
# 1 Studio Drummer.  The local artists he has worked with on the 
road and in the studios is a who’s who of the music industry’s top 
talent.  Just to give you a taste of the many artists that Kenny has 
performed live with, they include: Bruce Springsteen, John Mel-
lencamp, Jon Bon Jovi, Willie Nelson, Styx, Hank Williams Jr., Paul 
McCartney, Bob Seger and the list goes on and on. 
As you can see, we have an exciting keynote speaker that will 
open our convention with us.  Oh, by the way, when I spoke with 
Kenny, he said he is no stranger to the fair industry as he may al-
ready have been to your fair banging on his drums with one of the 
many artists he has played for. 
The seminar committee continues to work very hard in coming up 
with a full line-up of fun and educational seminars.  At the time I 
write this article, we are still waiting on some confirmations.  To 
provide you with a hint of what we are looking at, we hope to be 
able to bring some of the usual seminars back that continue to up-
date us on this ever changing world in our industry as well as 
some safety seminars, technology and much much more.  Stay 
tuned for the next edition of FairTalk which will have a solid semi-
nar schedule set.                             See  Drum Up next page ……………... 
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PSACF OFFICERS - 2019-2020 
  
 President    Exec. Secretary/Treasurer 
  Dr. Sally K Nolt   Harry Reffner 
  25 lris Circle                           128 Cumberland Road 
  Elizabethtown, PA 17022       Bedford, PA 15522 
  (717) 367-7256   (866) 814-6985 
                                
Vice President  Immediate Past President 
 Samuel J. Zaffuto  David Hallstrom 
 355 N. Park St.  482 East 8th St     
 Sykesville, PA 15865  Clearfield, PA  16830 
 (814) 894-5723  (814) 765-8366 
  

  
  
 
 
  
  

PSACF DIRECTORS - 2019-2020 
C. Sherman Allen  Judy Kmetz  
11283 St Hwy. 285        353 Smith Pond Rd. 
Conneaut Lake, PA 16316          Shavertown, PA 18708     
(814) 671-9947   (570) 675-2952 
   
John Berne   Craig Lash 
PO Box 141   246 Dairy Ln 
Crosby, PA 16724                      West Newton, PA 15089   
(814) 887-5396  (724) 872-8967 
   
Kevin D Bieber  Jana Malot 
PO Box 105 613 Main St.  1432 Trails End Road 
Oley, PA 19547  Harrisonville, PA 17228 
(610) 987-6529  (717) 571-8837 
   
John D Blaney, Jr  John McMullen 
247 Curfew Rd  363 E. Phila. St. (Box 175) 
Perryopolis, PA  15473  Armagh, PA 15920 
(724) 677-2228  (814) 446-6692 
   
Roger Dirlam   Jeanne Miller 
250 Sunrise Ave.  299 Riley Dr.                                    
Honesdale, PA 18431  Girard, PA 16417 
(570) 493-2745  (814) 774-5703 
   
Karen Dobson  Jim Reed 
9 Ebelhare Rd  122 Coal Hill Lane       
Pottstown, PA 19465  Slippery Rock, PA  16057 
(610) 469-0263  (724) 967-6627 
   
Martha Ebersole  Dr. David Reese, DVM 
640 Dellville Rd.  10 Dry Run – Left Branch       
Duncannon, PA 17020  Pine City, NY 14871 
(717) 834-4435  (607) 733-3154 
   
Tony R. Frazier  Jeff Romesberg 
27 Hunt Club Drive  169 Romesberg Rd.       
Bloomsburg, PA 17815  Rockwood, PA 15557 
(570) 784-9158  (814) 926-2313 
   
Ben Haagen   Debbie Stephenson 
485 Snydertown Rd  667 Washington Rd. 
Howard, PA 16841  Prosperity, PA 15329 
(814) 383-4428  (724) 627-4752 
   
Susan Hahn   Brian Utegg 
1424 Church Rd.  230 Gridline Rd 
Pen Argyl, PA 18072  Honesdale, PA 18431 
(610) 863-6816  (570) 251-2580 
   
Dr. Seth H. Kensinger   
1597 Newport Rd.  
Manheim, PA  17545   
(717) 330-9198   
 
 
 
   
  

   

MEMBERS AT LARGE  
 

Milliron & Goodman LLC  Galla Higinbotham 
Andrew Goodman  5075 Wrenwood Ln 
200 N. 3rd Street   Alexandria, PA 16611 
Harrisburg, PA 17101  (814) 669-4443 
(717) 232-5322    
 
   FAIRTALK published four 
Tracy Barone  times per year by the 
Fair Fund Admin.       Association.  Send 
2301 N. Cameron St.  information for the  
PA Dept. of Agriculture  publication to: 
Harrisburg, PA 17110  Harry Reffner  
(717) 772-3094  128 Cumberland Rd,   
                         Bedford, PA 15522 

From our President   
                                                                                                                                               
     
      
The Fair season is underway 
throughout Pennsylvania. I wish 
the very best of luck to everyone for 
a successful 2019 Fair Season! 
Hopefully the weather will cooper-
ate! 
 
Please contact your legislators and 
thank them for their support in the 

past, encourage them to maintain our funding and invite 
them to your fair. Remember to submit Capital Improve-
ment applications by June 30th.  
 
I challenge each fair to submit a nomination for their Zone 
Fair Person of the Year and Jr. Fair Person of the Year. This 
is your opportunity to recognize individuals who have been 
important to your fair.  These awards will be presented at 
Zone Meetings in October. 
 
A bus trip is being planned to The Big E in Massachusetts 
and Fryeburg Fair in Maine in October 2020. In order for 
this trip to be possible we will need to fill a bus. If you are 
interested in being included please contact me at 
sknolt@comcast.net or by phone. 
 

The room block at Hershey Lodge is open and filling up 
quickly!  Please book early to avoid disappointment! 
 
Please support PA Fairs - visit as many fairs as possible this 
fair season! 

From  Drum Up previous page ……………...  

I would also like to mention that I always enjoy your feed-

back, both at the convention and after.  Last year I heard 

from a few of you that we need to create bigger rooms for 

our seminars that create lots of interest.  I assure you that I 

have recently addressed that with Hershey and we are go-

ing to make every effort to make a more comfortable envi-

ronment for you to enjoy those seminars.  Keep your feed-

back coming !!!!     

mailto:sknolt@comcast.net
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Eight Ways to           
Engage Your Board 

By Gordon V. Hibbard 

Some of the fellow board 
members had already gath-
ered and were chatting in 
small huddles when she ar-

rived. She laid down her notepad and smiled at the 
person across the table. She was looking for a friend-
ly face. It was Lisa’s first fair board meeting.  

We have all been Lisa.   

We attend our first meeting with anticipation and a 
bit of eagerness. Some of us may have a stomach-
ache of nervousness. We don’t want to say too much, 
because we are new. Still, we feel excluded - like we 
are joining a club that doesn’t want us. We leave the 
meeting feeling like we made a mistake, and the 
board term is going to be longer than we imagined.     

In the American workplace, employee engagement is 
struggling. Less than one-third of today’s employees 
are fully engaged. 

Based on informal research I have conducted; those 
percentages are very close to the engagement of vol-
unteer boards.  

Just as employee engagement starts with the manag-
er or supervisor, board engagement starts with the 
board chair and/or the executive director. It re-
quires constant, continual attention throughout the 
year.    

To keep your fair boards fully engaged, here are 
some potential steps to pursue: 

1. Provide each board member a board book. 

 When a new board member is elected, they 
should receive a binder or expandable file folder 
with critical information to help them do their 
job. The book should include current bylaws, 
current financials, agendas and minutes from the 
previous year’s meetings, and contact infor-
mation for staff and board members. You may 
have other relevant documents to add, such as 
the strategic plan and long-range site plan. 

 

 If you have never provided previous board mem-
bers with this information, it is not too late. (To 
save money, you can send them electronic files 
or provide a shared drive where all this infor-
mation is located.) 

 

2. Provide Board Training. 

 Set-aside one or two meetings each year to have 
some board training. Short sessions (20-40 
minutes long) can be incorporated into a regular 
board meeting to help members stay on top of 
the legal responsibilities of the board, conflict of 
interest rules, ethics, and open meeting laws. 

 Don’t tell them it is board training, just have the 
presentation as part of your regular meeting. (If 
you tell them it’s board training some may not 
attend.) 

 

3. Communicate with the Board. 

 A monthly email can go a long way to build ca-
maraderie and trust among board members. It 
doesn’t have to be long, just a short 5-10 para-
graph message will do. This is especially helpful 
for new members. 

 One sure-fire way to help new board members is 
to call them the next day, right after their first 
meeting.  Ask them for their opinion on the meet-
ing and genuinely listen to hear anything that 
might be helpful to their involvement. 

 

4. Respect their time. 

 Keep the meetings efficient. Make sure you start 
and end on time. 

 Timed agendas can keep things moving. If a topic 
gets too complicated, assign it to a committee to 
work out the details and bring a recommenda-
tion back to the board or give the committee au-
thority to resolve the issue. 

 

                           See “Eight Ways” next page …………. 
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See “Eight Ways” next page …………. 
 

5. Show the Difference They Make. 

 If you want to help them stay involved and make 

a difference for your fair, you must help them 
see and hear the difference they are making. 

 Pictures, graphs, articles and news stories al-
ways help lift the spirits of organizational lead-
ers, especially volunteer board members. 

 Reports from volunteers, superintendents and 
youth leaders can also help board members un-
derstand the value of their work. 

6.  Public Recognition helps leaders stay in-
volved. 

 Newsletter articles, electronic emails and fea-
ture articles in local publications are great ways 
to recognize board members and other volun-
teers. 

 Introduce and recognize board members when-
ever you have a chance to brag on them. 

 Listing them on your website provides them 
with recognition and a sense of responsibility. 

7. Invest in fun. 

 Dinners, parties, and planning retreats can help 
make the board work fun. As they get to know 

each other, they will be more likely to come to-
gether as a team. 

8. Don’t forget to thank them! 

People appreciate being appreciated! You can’t 
thank your volunteers enough, and that includes 
board members. How often should we thank them? 
My rule is 490 times (7 times 70). 
 
Building board engagement takes some additional 
effort on the part of the chair and/or the executive 
director, but engaged boards are more productive, 
more constructive and certainly more fun! They are 
the types of boards that Lisa will find rewarding 
and fulfilling.  

### 

Through 4-H, FFA and Kansas Farm Bureau, 
Gordon Hibbard has had a lifetime of involve-
ment in fairs and festivals. Gordon is the for-
mer president and chief executive officer of 
the Kansas 4-H Foundation. He owns the Dale 
Carnegie leadership training franchise for 
Kansas and is a presenter with the Interna-
tional Association of Fairs and Festivals. You 
can reach him at Gor-
don.Hibbard@DaleCarnegie.com.  
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2019 IAFE Convention: 

Dec. 1-4 in San Antonio! 

Planning for the 2020 

Zone 1 Meeting in York. 

That’s his story and he is 

sticking to it 

Mark St. 
Jacques CFE  

Zone 1            
Director 

Left – the 25 attendees 

from Pennsylvania, plus 

Maine Association Presi-

dent  Kathryn Hunter and  

Jessica Underberg, CFE 

Chair of the IAFE Board. 

2019 IAFE Zone 1 Meeting Rockland Maine 

http://opalcollectionhotels.mclinks.contact-client.com/a/9120/click/225276/10033068/0fc25e74b3f1e07490b95b477417b463b808ff2c/0ee23215524e9de7494037913ef1ed10e5ba9e5e
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Message from 
Our Associates 

 — Galla Higinbotham  

     
Greetings and Happy Summer 
to all PA fairs and associate 
members!  
 
At April’s annual spring board 

meeting at Center County Grange Fair, January’s 
2019 convention was reviewed and I was happy to 
hear that the PA Convention is again the talk of the 
industry! Maine IAFE wants to come to PA again 
and their favorite draw is the Trade Show. I thank 
all the vendors who attend as you are what make it 
special and impressive. 

 
Next year’s convention dates are January 22 

– 25, 2020 and plans are shaping up nicely already. 
The PSACF block of rooms is open and it was 
stressed that we should book rooms NOW. You 
can cancel at a later date if your plans change and 
you are unable to attend, but book early! 

 
Now and over the summer months is a great 

time for acts (stage entertainment, bands, jugglers, 
strolling, etc.) who would like to apply to showcase 
at the 2020 convention, to get some video footage 

to include in your application. The showcase com-
mittee requests live clips (not a produced “music 
video” or CD) so they can see what you would actu-
ally be like at the fair. It should be short – 3 to 5 
minutes tops. The showcase will be Wednesday, 
January 22, 2020. Eligible acts (you can showcase 
once every three years) will receive your applica-
tion letter with all the information and particulars 
you need to know in early September.  There is also 
an opportunity for strolling acts to perform in the 
Chocolate Ballroom lobby before the PSACF ban-
quet on Thursday, January 23rd, 2020. 

  
“Thank you!” to all the fairs who visited the 

trade show and do business with all the vendors 
there. I have received positive reports from associ-
ate members who had booths, did well and are 
looking forward to being in the trade show again 
next year. Let’s keep the momentum going! 

 
The associate members of the PSACF play a 

big part in bringing a level of expertise and profes-
sional entertainment, attractions and services to 
fairs all across the country. 

 
Wishing everyone a great fair season!  See 

you on the Midway! 
 
Galla       www.gallaanddan.com 

Former Wisconsin State Fair 
Senior Director of Entertain-
ment & Special Events Bruce 
Sullivan has joined the talent 
buying team at Variety Attrac-
tions.  Sullivan spent 13 years 
in the role at the state fair se-
curing talent for the Main Stage, 
Amphitheater, Family Variety 
Stage, Activity Stage, as well as 

the fairs strolling and grounds attractions. Prior to 
coming to the fair he worked in Artist Develop-
ment/Product Management for Narada/EMI/Virgin 
Records and has over 35 years of radio broadcast 
experience.  A University of Wisconsin graduate 
with a BBA in Marketing and a Minor in Mass Com-

munications, he is a CFE (Certified Fair Executive), 
and represented the Wisconsin State Fair when it 
was awarded the prestigious Fair of The Year 
Award in 2015.  "Being asked to join Variety is like 
being called up to the major leagues. For more than 
half a century, Variety has positively impacted mil-
lions through its best-in-class events and being 
asked to join Todd's team and contribute to the 
company's legacy of excellence was an opportunity 
I could not pass up," Said Sullivan.   
Variety's mission statement is to continue to ex-
pand the brand that George Moffett developed of 
providing quality service to clients, by having a 
team of quality people providing that service.  
"Bruce's personality, knowledge, reputation check 
all the boxes in what we look for when we bring 
someone on board, and we are excited about the 
potential growth with him joining our team,"  Said 
Variety's CEO/President Todd Boltin.   

http://www.gallaanddan.com/
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6/14/2019 

 

SPECIAL BAKING CONTESTS  
— Karen Dobson  
 

PA Fairs feature agriculture, but they also feature 
some amazing chocolate cakes, apple pies, angel 
food cakes and PA Preferred junior baking 
sensations!   
 
The 2019 Special Baking contests are ready to go 
for another season.  Contestants will be filling our 
fairs with these delectable desserts in hopes of 
being the first-place winner who will advance to the 
state finals at the 2020 Pennsylvania Farm Show in 
Harrisburg. 
 
This year’s contests packet was distributed at the 
spring zone meetings.  The information can also be 
downloaded from PSACF’s website:  
www.pafairs.org, Members-Baking Contest menu 
(no login required).   
 
A few reminders about the 2019 contest season:  
 
 

1. Rules:  Update your premium books, websites, 
tabloids and other communications.    

2. Ribbons: Each fair is responsible for ribbons for 

any of the four special baking contests. 

3. Premiums:  These will be paid if the contest 

summary has been received and only for premiums awarded.  Only two contests are eligible: Angel 

Food Cake ($50) and the Junior Baking ($45).  All other contest premiums are at the discretion of the 

Fair.   Summaries can be submitted online or by paper form. The link for the online report 

submission is  

https://forms.gle/HjDnYH1eHHELGqza8 
 

4. Banners:   
a. Apple Pie or the Chocolate Cake contests -  NO BANNER 
b. Angel Food Cake – SAME BANNER as in the past 
c. Junior Baking contest – 2019 BANNERS are being sent to baking coordinators by PA 

PreferredTM. Fairs may use either the new banner from 2018 or the brand new banner for 2019.  
Do not use the old “chocolate baking” banners as chocolate is not a PA PreferredTM product. 

 
We look forward to seeing the baking contests this summer!  If there are any questions, contact the 
appropriate committee chairpersons listed above.  
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Message from the 
PA  

State Fair Queen 
 Summer is upon us! 
With summer comes many busy 
events like planting and har-

vesting crops, raising young livestock, and of 
course, the county fair. Since my reign began, I 
have attended numerous events to promote county 
and community fairs across Pennsylvania, and I 
look forward to visiting many more this summer.  
 Thus far, I have received seventeen county/
community fair schedule invitations and about five 
special event requests. I am excited to witness the 
diversity of Pennsylvania fairs and to see how each 
fair features agriculture. I am able to attend every 
event that I have been requested at so far and I 
hope this continues as I receive more requests. 
Every time I receive one in the mail, my excitement 
spikes again! 
 In the meantime, I have attended many 
events to promote agriculture and fairs. In Febru-
ary, I attended the Cornucopia; A Taste of Pennsyl-
vania Agriculture at the capitol in Harrisburg. At 
this event, I spoke with legislators about the fair 
association, listened to Russell Redding’s motiva-
tional speech, and introduced myself to various 
professionals in attendance. This event was fantas-
tic to connect public policy makers to the agricul-
tural community.  
 On February 21, I attended the Lincoln Day 
Dinner in Huntingdon County. At this event, I 
spoke with potential Huntingdon County candi-
dates about my role as the state fair queen. I ap-
preciated how welcoming the republican commit-
tee was to me and for allowing me to share my ag-
ricultural story.  

 March 9, 2019 was the day of the Hunting-
don County Holstein Banquet. As a junior Holstein 
club member myself, it was great that I got to share 
the excitement of my reign with friends in the club. 
I spoke to youth about their involvement in the 
dairy industry and thanked the dairy farmers in 
attendance for their hard work.  
 On March 20 and 23, accompanied by the 
state dairy princess, Brooke Emery, I auctioned off 
items that were donated to the PRIDE organization 
and spoke about my reign through their live tele-
thon broadcast. This was a unique event that I 
thoroughly enjoyed because I was helping a chari-
ty.  
 I was invited to the Huntingdon Farm Bu-
reau spring meeting on March 26. The farm bureau 
was excited to have me back to their meeting, as 
the Pennsylvania Fair Queen this time. I was proud 
to be a member of the farm bureau as they planned 
to have many farming supplies trucked to Nebras-
ka to provide flood relief to farmers out west.  
 April 11 and 13 was the pre-school recruit-
ment event at the Southern Huntingdon County 
High School. I spoke to incoming preschool stu-
dents and their families about farm safety.  
 May 20 I visited the Shaver’s Creek Grange 
to present my fair queen speech and talk about my 
reign so far.  
 I have had so much fun attending events 
throughout Pennsylvania and representing agricul-
ture and fairs. The majority of my scheduled 
events are only beginning. I look forward to at-
tending the various fairs this summer and advocat-
ing for the agricultural and fair communities that I 
love.  
 
Fondly, 
Mikara   

Mark Critz was introduced at the Zone 2 & 3 meetings as the Western Regional 
Director for the Department of Agriculture. The Western Region encompasses:  
Allegheny, Armstrong, Beaver, Butler, Cambria, Clarion, Crawford, Elk, Erie, 
Fayette, Forest, Greene, Indiana, Jefferson, Lawrence, McKean, Mercer, Somer-
set, Venango, Warren, Washington, and Westmoreland.  His contact:  

2301 North Cameron Street 
Harrisburg, PA  17110 

717.743.8696 
mcritz@pa.gov 
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Gordon V. Hibbard 
Please be sure to check out Eight Ways to Engage 
Your Board”. Gordon spoke to us at the Maine Con-
ference, 
  
Msgr. John W. Mignot PSACF Scholarship      
The 2019 scholarship material has been posted to 
the association’s website.  Funds are available for 
releasing all 6 scholarships.  Thanks to the number 
of individuals and Fairs that have donated, also to 
the Spouse Program at Convention. 
 
2020 Convention 
The planning committee met with Hershey on June 
11th. Room reservations are now open and at the 
meeting Hershey  again reported that ½ of the 
rooms have been reserved. If you have not made 
yours, please consider doing so soon. Remodeling 
of rooms will be taking place during the winter and 
the hope  they will be  completed before our Con-
vention. As I cautioned during our Zone meetings 
banquet prices might increase.  Your Directors at-
tempted to keep the increase as minimal as possi-
ble.  The Thursday and Saturday banquets will in-
crease by $1.00, The Friday banquet  will increase 
by $0.50 
 

 
Junior Fair Person 
Nomination deadline Sept 15.. Jr Fair Person infor-
mational flyers were distribution at the Zone meet-
ings. The information is on the association’s web-
site.  
 
Fair Person of the Year 
A Fair Person of the Year application is available in 
the “Member Fairs Only” section of the association 
website. Completed applications must be post-
marked no later than November 1st.  
 
Fair Members 

After paying their dues, all 107 Fairs were mailed 
their yearly packet. A decrease of 1 from last year. 
 
Department of Agriculture Programs  
Please refer to Tracy’s article with regards to im-
portant dates to remember . 
 
2020 Zone 1 IAFE  Conference 
The York Fair will be hosting conference.  Mark 
your calendars May 7, 8,& 9th.  More details will 
becoming available. 
 
 

 

 

 

Harry  

PSACF  
Association  

Update 

See you in  Hershey               
January 22 – 25, 2020 

 

At the Zone 2 meeting, Sally presenting Dale 

LeVan his outgoing director’s plaque. 
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Attractions, Miscellaneous 
Spiker Helicopters LLC  
750 Tasa Dr Zelienople PA 16063 Phone: (724) 752
-8448  
WebSite: spikerhelicopters.com    
Info: Helicopter rides. 
 
Lights, Sound, Stage, Communications  
Soaring Eagle Productions  
8693 Lincoln HWY Bedford PA 15522  
Phone: (814) 623-1213 Phone 2: (814) 285-6740  
WebSite: soaring-eagle-productions.com E-Mail: 
don@soaring-eagle-productions.com  
Info: Sound, lighting, video and staging supplies and 
services 
 
Musical Attractions 
Josh Gallagher Music  
765 Fords Corner Road Nanty Glo PA 15943  
Phone: (814) 749-1987    
WebSite: jgmusic.net E-Mail: jgallagherbook-
ing@gmail.com 
Info: Josh was a Top 4 Finalist on THE VOICE, 
hometown of Cresson, Pa. Nashville recording artist 
and country singer/songwriter. 

Welcome New Associates! 

mailto:don@soaring-eagle-productions.com
mailto:jgallagherbooking@gmail.com
mailto:jgallagherbooking@gmail.com
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OVERVIEW 
With the new fiscal year quickly approaching, the focus in Harrisburg is on the state budget. Pennsylvania’s 
fiscal year ends June 30. In February, Governor Wolf proposed a $34.1 billion spending plan. That plan 
would boost funding for public schools, raise the minimum wage, and include money for new voting ma-
chines and new programs to improve worker training and the agricultural sector. After a first term domi-
nated by drawn-out partisan fights with the Republican-controlled Legislature over how to plug huge defi-
cits, there is optimism for a smoother budget. The state has a surplus in funds this year. 
  
SESSION SCHEDULE 
The Pennsylvania State House has announced its 2019 Fall and 2020 Spring Session Schedules and the 
Pennsylvania State Senate has announced its 2019 Fall Session Schedule. 
  
2019 SENATE FALL SESSION SCHEDULE 
September       23, 24, 25 
October            21, 22, 23, 28, 29, 30 

November        18, 19, 20 

December        16, 17, 18 

  
2020 SENATE SPRING SESSION SCHEDULE 
To be determined 
  
2019 HOUSE FALL SESSION SCHEDULE 
September       17, 18, 19, 23, 24, 25 

October            21, 22, 23, 28, 29, 30 

November        12, 13, 14, 18, 19, 20 

December        9, 10, 11, 16, 17, 18 

  
2020 HOUSE SPRING SESSION SCHEDULE 
January             7 (non-voting), 13, 14, 15, 21, 22 

February           3, 4, 5 

March                16, 17, 18, 23, 24, 25 

April                   6, 7, 8, 14, 15, 16 
May                    4, 5, 6, 11, 12, 13, 18, 19, 20 
  
  

See “Milliron”  next page …... 
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From previous page “Milliron”   

PENNSYLVANIA’S FAIRS FUNDING 
Governor Wolf has proposed $4 million for Pennsylvania’s fairs. We are incredibly grateful that the gover-
nor continues to recognize the importance of funding Pennsylvania’s fairs and thank him for maintaining 
the funding in his budget proposal. PSACF’s lobbying team Milliron Goodman is fighting hard in Harris-
burg to make sure that the $4 million makes it into the final budget. Milliron Goodman continues to meet 
with key legislators and asks that you contact your local legislators as well to stress the importance of 
funding Pennsylvania’s fairs. 
  
MOBILE FOOD LICENSING LEGISLATION 
Milliron Goodman is happy to report that Representative Doyle Heffley (R-Carbon) has reintroduced his 
Mobile Food Truck Licensing legislation as HB 671. Currently, to participate in events throughout the 
state, some mobile retail food facilities are subject to multiple licensing fees per year. This legislation 
would address the issue by utilizing the concept of an “operating base location,” which is essentially the 
area where trucks return regularly to restock, clean, etc. Mobile units would be required to pay food li-
censing fees based on the “operating base location” instead of fees from multiple jurisdictions. The bill is 
currently in the House Agriculture and Rural Affairs Committee. 

  
AMUSEMENT REGULATIONS 
The Pennsylvania Department of Agriculture is planning to update regulations pertaining to amusements. 
The last time the regulations were updated was in the 1980s. We understand there are a number of pro-
posed changes, including changes in ride fees. The Department has shared draft language with the Amuse-
ment Ride Safety Advisory Board and is starting to get stakeholder feedback. The PA State Showmen’s As-
sociation submitted a letter and remain active in the process. 
  
We are still very early in the process, so we anticipate continued discussions. We will keep you updated. 
  
CONTACT 
If you have any questions regarding this legislative update or would like to get engaged in grassroots, 
please do not hesitate to contact us at 717-232-5322. We have an open-door policy. 

History of Fairs 

In 1765, less than 300 years after Columbus finished his work in 
the New World, the first American fair was presented in Windsor, 
Nova Scotia. The same fair continues to operate today. In upper 
Canada, as Ontario was known in early Confederation, a fair was 
held in 1792, sponsored by the Niagara Agricultural Society. As 
with Windsor, the Niagara Fair remains in operation today. In ad-
dition, many small fairs were held during the early 1700's in 
French Canada while under French rule. 

Meanwhile, Elkanah Watson, a New England patriot and farmer, 
earned the title, "Father of US agricultural fairs" by organizing the Berkshire Agricultural Society and cre-
ating an event (known then as a Cattle Show) in Pittsfield, Massachusetts in September 1811. It was more 
than just an exhibit of animals – it was a competition, with prize money ($70) paid for the best exhibits of 
oxen, cattle, swine and sheep. 

https://www.legis.state.pa.us/CFDOCS/Legis/PN/Public/btCheck.cfm?txtType=PDF&sessYr=2019&sessInd=0&billBody=H&billTyp=B&billNbr=0671&pn=0684
tel:717-232-5322
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Zone One –Sam Zaffuto 

              
    The Zone One Fair of the Year Award 
was presented to the Jefferson Town-

ship fair at our recent convention in January.   The Jeffer-
son Township Fair is all about family, fun, and fellowship.  
There is a true sense of community at their fair.  With 
many volunteers helping with different fundraising 
events, they are able to produce their fairs with no admis-
sion or parking fees.  2019 will mark their 48th fair.  Con-
gratulations on a job well done! 
     It will soon be time for our 2019 fairs.  Most fairs are 
finalizing their plans now.  
     Our spring zone meeting will be held Friday April 26 at 
6:30 pm at the Community Center at Christ The King Man-
or in DuBois.  Please plan to have your fair represented at 
this meeting.  An update from PSACF will be presented as 
well as information from the Department of Agriculture.  
The Warren County Fair has offered to conduct the raffle 
to benefit the Msgr. John Mignot Memorial Scholarship 
program.  Our zone one raffles have generated almost 
$3,000 to support the scholarship program.  Please come 
prepared to continue your support of this worthwhile 
program.  Watch your mail for registration information. 
     Looking ahead, our fall zone meeting is planned for Fri-
day October 25 at the same location. 
     Please don’t forget about the Msgr. Mignot Memorial 
Scholarship program.  If you have high school and college 
age students that are involved in your fair, please be sure 
to let them know that they can apply for our scholarship.  
PSACF awards six $1,000 scholarships annually.  Details 
about the scholarship program are on the PASCF web-
site:www.pafairs.org. 
     I hope to see you at the zone meeting and we’re all 
looking forward to a dry, warm fair season that is just 
around the corner. 
 
     

 Zone Two— Roger Dirlam  
 
Zone Two’s Spring Zone meeting was 
held on April 27, 2019.  Thank you to 

Tioga County Fair for hosting.  Your hospitality was en-
joyed by all present. 
     Special guests were Past President Fred Trump and 
Honorary Director Bruce Koppenhaver. 
     Tracy Barone, Pa. Dept. of Agriculture, was a guest 
speaker. 
     Makayla Drester, Juniata County Fair Queen, addressed 
those present. 
     A big thank you to them for participating. 
     PSACF President, Dr. Sally Nolt; PSACF Vice-President, 
Sam Zaffuto, and PSACF Secretary/Treasurer, Harry 
Reffner, also made informative remarks.  
73 people attended, representing 17 Fairs.  Some fairs 
that did not attend were having events at their grounds. 
     A big thank you to Bitsey Kopfinger for remembering us 
and sending the bacon even though she was not able to 
attend – I am sure she was with us in spirit.  

Update from The Zones 

1 
                 The Zone II Fall Zone meeting will be held on October 
26, 2019, at Beaver Community Fair. 
     That being said, Fair time is nearly upon us.  Hopefully we 
will get a break in the weather soon. 
     Don’t forget to hand in nominations for Jr. Fair Person of the 
year and Zone Fair Person of the year.  Also, please be sure to 
contact the Department of Agriculture, if you would like them to 
visit.  Please make your request soon. 
     2019 Msgr. Mignot/PSACF Scholarships are now open, as 
well as the convention room reservations. 
     As usual, have a great 2019 Fair season.   
   

 
Zone Three — Debbie Stephenson 

 
Thanks to the Huntingdon County Fair for 
hosting our Spring meeting on April 25.  Good 

food, good friends, great door prizes and a lot of information. 
Our state officers shared updates:  CBD oils do not violate any 
agreements but check with your local attorney; rooms are open 
for the convention (be sure to register early); $4 million  budget 
contact your legislators to preserve; remember to honor your 
Friend of the Fair application due now) think about Fair Person 
and Junior Fair Person as you go thru your fair; capital improve-
ment requests due June 30; and consult newsletter for other 
due dates; poster contest rules on pa fairs website; a new con-
test for communications is for Facebook; remember to have 
youth apply for the PSACF/Mignot Scholarship; judging school 
at convention info on website; Ruth Trumbetta from West-
moreland Fair is our contact for questions about Queen Contest. 
Tracy Barone and Laura England from Dept of Ag introduced 
Mark Critz (new Western Regional Director) and together they 
shared the basics of the PA Farm Bill, Urban Agriculture, and 
the growth of the PA Preferred Program banners and brochures 
will be sent to fairs, spotters are needed for certification regard-
ing the Spotted Lantern Flies, send your reimbursements as 
soon as your fair ends (help is available to file online), Secretary 
Redding is visiting schools and you can follow him on Facebook. 
Our Fall Zone meeting will be hosted by the Hollidaysburg Com-
munity Fair  on October  24, location of meeting will be coming 
later. 
Please use all of this information and our website to help with 
your fair.  Pray for good weather… 
Fair season has begun!!   

 

 

 
  

 

 

As I am writing this Zone 4 article, I am looking outside my of-
fice window and just watching it rain and rain and rain.  I am 
thinking to myself and praying that this rain soon lets up as we 
are just days away from fair season.  For some reason it seems 
as though Mother Nature has not been on our side, but there is 
hope that the 2019 Fair Season will be different !! 

 

See  “Zones “ next page 

2 

3 

Zone Four - Kevin Bieber          4 
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From “Zones” previous page 
 
The spring Zone 4 meeting was held on Wednesday April 24th 
at Shady Maple.  The night was enjoyed by all with plenty of 
food and lots of good information.  The night was also high-
lighted by the Pennsylvania State FFA Officer Team making an 
appearance and a short presentation at the meeting.  It just so 
happened they were at Shady Maple that evening for a meet-
ing as well.  We were glad they came over to our meeting and 
we all enjoyed their presentation.  It just reminds us as to how 
much we need to make sure we involve our own youth in our 
fairs.  These people will be our future leaders who carry on 
this great tradition we all have. 
As we get ready for our fair season, I will once again encour-
age you to reach out to your local legislators and have them 
come to the fair, have them participate in some events and 
most importantly show them how proud you are of what you 
do and THANK them for their continued support of the fair 

funding.  Be proud of what you do as they can sense that dur-
ing their visits and time with you. 
Please mark your calendars for some very important dates.  
We all have people at our fair that are deserving of being nom-
inated for the Zone Fair Person of the Year as well as the Jun-
ior Fair Person, please see that I receive those nominations by 
September 15th.  Also, please mark your calendar as I would 
like to personally invite you to the next Zone 4 Meeting to be 
held on my fairgrounds, the Oley Valley Community Fair.  That 
will take place on Wednesday evening October 23rd.  I promise 
you a great meal and lots of information to be shared that 
evening.  There will also be a “special guest” that will be greet-
ing you that evening.  Guess you will have to come and see just 
who that “special guest” will be !!! 
As always, I would like to wish each and every one of you a 

successful fair with great weather, large crowds and fun for 

all.  The Zone 4 Directors look forward to visiting your fair. 

2019 JUDGES LIST 
NOW AVAILABLE 

 
The 2019 list of judges made up of names submitted from various fairs plus the participants at the PSACF 

judges school held at the Conventions is now on the PSACF website. It is by no means a complete list. 

Please consider it step one in an ongoing process of assisting fairs find qualified competent judges for 

their competitive exhibits. If you have names to suggest, send to: Beverly Gruber PO Box 5 New Tripoli, 

PA 18066 610-393-0294 Fax: 610-767-5034 b.gruber@rcn.com 

DIRECTORY CHANGES 
New Secretary: 
Westmoreland Fair 
Sarah Sphon 

Address changes: 
Sullivan County Fair 
Jody E. Lambert, Sec 
512 Lambert Hill Rd 
Dushore, PA  18614 
 
Spartansburg’s  President 
Harry Hays 
44830 Smith Eastman Rd 
Spartansburg, PA  16434 

Starbright Media, LLC 
412 North Street 
Lykens, PA 17048 
(717) 701-8765 
Contact:  Dave Emenheiser  
Email: dave@starbrightmedia.net 
 
Union County West End Fair 
Mailing address: 
PO Box 145 
Mifflinsburg PA  17844 
 

 

mailto:dave@starbrightmedia.net
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